## City Council Meeting Minutes of July 21, 2015

15-690

Mayor Loughmiller called for Consideration/Discussion/Action on an Ordinance to Select Names for Several Roadways in McKinney. Traffic Engineer Robyn Root stated that Staff is asking the City Council to name these roadways. Old FM 543, a small portion of a collector roadway, is anticipated to be vacated in the future. Staff is recommending naming this roadway Old FM 543 or Old Weston Road. Old Redbud Boulevard that tees into the new Redbud Boulevard needs to be renamed. The McCleary family has requested that this street be named after their family. There are three new roadways constructed with the US 75 construction. The Bridge Street was formerly the old southbound frontage road. It can be named Valley Creek or given a new name. There are two connectors between the service roads and Parkview, one on the east and one on the west, which need to be named. The new alignment for FM 546 is under design by TxDOT. TxDOT has requested that the City name this roadway so that it can be used on design maps. Mayor Loughmiller requested that, with the number of roadways to be named and the list of possible names, a committee of Mayor Pro Tem Ussery, Councilwoman Rath, and Council member Day work with the list of names and come back with a recommendation for each of the streets. If any Council member wants a name considered that is not on this list, the name should be submitted to City Attorney Houser so that it can be given to the committee and added for consideration. Council unanimously approved the motion by Council woman

Rath, seconded by Council member Branch, to table the item pending the recommendation of the subcommittee that will work directly with Ms. Root.